
 

 

 

 
 

As I write this newsletter, I realize that the 2017-2018 school year is rapidly coming  to a 

close! It is amazing how far many of us have come; kindergarteners, you walked through the 

doors of a new school, and are now ready to Step Up, and enter those same doors as first 

graders in September...our fifth graders will soon be walking out those very doors for the last 

time as students here and on to the next chapter as middle-schoolers! This is my sixth year 

here at The Richard Rodgers School for the Arts and Technology, so for most of these 

graduates we have been here the same length of time. I have watched you all grow, and learn to 

be inquisitive, ask thoughtful questions, and engage in a vast array of learning activities. I hope 

that I have provided you with a sense of what you can create as artists, and a love and joy for 

learning more about art. You are each unique, and you are all talented. I wish each one of you 

class of 2018’ers all the best on your life’s journey. Never stop being curious, learning new 

concepts, and always try your best…perseverance! 

I wish everyone a fantastic summer filled with fun and adventure! See you in September! 

   Ms. King 

Please consider volunteering & save the date: 

PS166 Kid’s Annual Art Fair/Fund Raiser June 5th, 6-8pm in the school cafeteria. You 

should have received a form for volunteering to help set-up, during sales, and/or clean-up, 

as well as to pre-purchase your child’s framed masterpiece! We also need donations of 

snacks and refreshments, such as: pretzles, chips and dip, hummus, water in small bottles, 

juice boxes, seltzer, cups, plates and napkins…The show has been a huge success these 

past years and I hope to continue the tradition-but need your help! I will send a second 

reminder home ten days before the show! Please consider pre-purchasing-it expedites 

check-out at the Art Fair! (Checks made out to PS166, child’s or children’s names and 

clas/es in memo section of your check!) 

     The Fourth Annual You’ve Got to Have Art District 3 Art Festival is being held at 

PS163 located at 163 West 97th Street…Gallery hours are: 

Wednesday, May 30th 11am-8pm and Thursday, May 31st 101m-6pm 

Questions-Email: Rking2@schools.nyc.gov      

If you need to schedule a meeting, I am available most Tuesdays from 2:40-3:20. 



Kindergarten 

Kindergarteners are wrapping up their eric 
Carle inspired animal collages for our Art 
Fair. The collages look amazing. Through this 
project, students have learned to include a 
complete background, to fill the space of 
their paper, and to consider details, as well 
as making sure the subject, (the animal/s), is 
the central focus. Some students struggle 
with filling a large sheet of paper, or cutting 
shapes big enough to fill the space, but 
through time, and practice the 
kindergarteners have developed into some 
talented collagists! This project is also great 
for working on the development of fine-
motor skills. You will be so impressed when 
you see these all as a collection on display! I 
hope you can all attend the Art Fair-it’s a 
great family/student event! 

 
 

First Grade 

Seeing as the first grade just visited 
the Butterfly Conservatory at The 

Natural History Museum, I decided 
to link art with science. Students are 
painting backgrounds of grasses-like 
Monet, and will design symmetrical 

butterflies to attach to their 
paintings. The students loved 
painting the backgrounds, and 

mixing greens with yellow and white 
to get the look of grass in the 

sunlight. We looked at a couple of 
Monet’s paintings for inspiration. 

The students shared what they 
know about butterflies…next class 

we will start designing them! 

 

 

 

Second Grade 
In second grade, students are looking at 
The Block, by Harlem Renaissance artist, 
Romare Bearden, for inspiration for their 
cityscape mixed-media collages. Students 

consider the city they live in as they, 
“build,” their collages which include 

background, mid-ground and foreground. 
Students hone scissor skills by cutting their 
shapes, and work on overlapping elements 
to fill the space of their collages. Some of 
the paper they use comes from donations 

from Materials for the Arts, and from 
parents who send in magazines, old 
wrapping paper, and even Sotheby’s 

catalogs! 

 

Third Grade 
The third grade students are 

designing mixed media portraits of 
Frida Kahlo. Students learn about her 

life, and although she lived in 
constant pain from a horrific injury, 
and multiple surgeries, she was able 
to persevere and create incredibly 

beautiful art. I love doing this project 
with the students, and I believe it is 

one of their favorites too! I look 
forward to seeing the completed 

works in the next couple of weeks! 

 

FOURTH GRADE 
 

 

FIFTH GRADE 

Students are finishing the last touches on 
their royal portraits. This is a great 

[painting project that the students truly 
enjoy. They get to be abstract with their 
color choices, while learning to, “double 

load,” their brushes and create visual 
texture. Wait until you see the Royal 

Gallery on display at the Art Fair! 

 



 

 

 

 
 

Up-coming museum trips: 

Third grade will visit Museum of Art & Design at Columbus circle…and fourth grade will visit 

the Guggenheim on Fifth Avenue. 

 

For my auction outing, I had the pleasure of taking three third graders to the Whitney. Ms. Scott 

joined us on our rainy day museum date! The kids were able to sketch in the museum while 

looking at and learning about the work of artist, Grant Wood, known for his painting American 

Gothic. I am sharing this because, not only was it a lovely afternoon and learning experience-

but that perhaps some of you will take your children to see the exhibit there. If you go, children 

are free with the purchase of an adult ticket-and ask the museum for the workbook for your 

child to fill out while looking at the art. I must say, many museum visitors were quite impressed 

with the way these students were sitting/standing and focusing on the art whilst sketching! 

 

 

 

On June 4-10th, The Manhattan Borough Arts Festival will be on view at the Museum of 

Modern Art-Located at 4 West 54th Street…hours: 10:30am-5:30pm open until 8pm on 

Friday. Two students have work in this show, Romy Roberts, fifth grader and Evie Fox, 

first grader.  

Congrats! 



                                                    


